March 2019
Dear applicant,

Thank you for your enquiry for the post of teacher of Geography at The Norwood School. The successful candidate will take up post in September 2019. (July start for an NQT)
This is an ideal opportunity for someone who has the desire to see pupils achieve and enjoy Geography, has a clear understanding of new developments at Key Stage 3, 4 & 5 and is an inspiring, enthusiastic and flexible leader and team player.

I am looking to appoint an individual who is passionate about teaching and learning, has high expectations and is determined to make a difference. Norwood is a good school with outstanding leadership (OFSTED 2017) with the ambition and desire to be ‘outstanding’ in all aspects of its work. Our staff are determined to ensure Norwood School is an exciting and inspirational place to learn and work, where every child fulfils his or her potential and is challenged, encouraged and supported to achieve. This commitment is demonstrated in our school’s recent history of sustained improvement. In 2017, Norwood’s Progress 8 score placed us in the top 5% of schools nationally.
Norwood School offers a curriculum with pupils following a KS3 Humanities programme consisting of History, Geography, RS and Citizenship lessons. At Key Stage 4 students can study GCSE RS, Geography, History or Citizenship. The majority of pupils in Year 10 study either GCSE History or Geography to achieve the English Baccalaureate. At Key Stage 5 the faculty offers Advanced Level History, Geography, Government & Politics, Sociology, Philosophy and Ethics.
Geography is a popular option at KS4 with option groups in both Year 10 and 11. Geography ‘A’ level was offered for the first time in September 2017 under the leadership of the new Head of Department, Gina Maxwell.
Norwood School is a successful Performing and Visual Arts Specialist School.  Its impact is evident in the increased opportunities it has provided for pupils and the excellent links with the local community. There is an expectation that your own teaching will be innovative and creative.  Your work with colleagues in the Geography department will help to embed the specialism.  Collaborative partnerships exist at primary level with our local feeder schools.  There may be opportunities for the successful candidate to contribute to the department’s outreach work with partner primary schools.

As a Headteacher I am committed to appointing staff who are imaginative and inspirational teachers first and foremost, who have the ability to lead by example, supporting and challenging students and colleagues to achieve high standards and who have the potential and ambition to be future senior leaders.  If this is you and you are interested in joining Norwood School, then I warmly invite you to contact the school to arrange either an informal discussion about the post or a visit to the school. 
Finally, whatever you decide, I wish you every success with the next stage of your career and thank you for your initial interest in Norwood School.

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs D. Webster

Headteacher

